Freedom 2000, LLC DBA Cando Recycling and Disposal 2005 Johnson Road, PO Box 865 Point Roberts, WA 98281

October 27, 2016

Steve King, Executive Director/Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
PO Box 47250
Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Dear Sirs:

This filing is submitted by Freedom 2000 LLC, G 63819, dba Cando Recycling and Disposal.

This filing proposes some administrative updates to our existing tariff. Some of the proposed language and definition changes would make our tariff consistent with those of the other certificated solid waste carriers in Whatcom County relative to the curbside recycling program outlined in Whatcom County Code Chapter 8.10. The proposed changes do not have any effect on the rates being charged for curbside collection service.

We propose to make the following changes to our existing tariff to become effective on January 1, 2017:

- We are adding that "a can may not weigh more than 65 Pounds when filled."

 We are adding that "a mini-can may not weigh more than 35 pounds when filled."

 We are adding that "company issued recycling bins (3 in total; 1 each of red, white and blue) will be 14 gallon bins. Bins may weigh no more than 35 pounds when filled."
- Item 50 We are adding "if a customer pays with a US funds check drawn on a Canadian bank and the customers' bank refuses to honor that check, the customer will be assessed an additional returned check charge in the amount of \$15.00."
- Item 51 We are adding "This fee will apply to service sites where the original customer resides, occupies or has a relationship with the service site, such as being a landlord, spouse or relative."
- We are changing "Mandatory 3-Bin recycling system with every other week collection for *single family* residences,"

 We are adding "Rule 1. Cardboard needs to be flattened; cans must be rinsed and labels

removed; plastic bottles must not have contained motor oil or other hazardous chemicals."

We are adding "Rule 2. If a recycling bin contains more than 5% contamination the item will not be picked up. The customer will be given the option of removing the contamination or having the item picked up as garbage on the customers' following day of curbside collection."

The check sheet page of our original tariff will reflect the revisions as outlined in the items above affecting pages 12,13,17,18 and 26; as well as the check sheet itself.

In addition to this transmittal letter to the commission, we are copying all of our curbside collection customers in our November 1, 2016 billing cycle of these proposed administrative changes to our tariff.

Should you have any questions regarding this filing or require further clarification of any of the items, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned at your earliest convenience, by phone at 360-945-2636 or by email to david@kordlyn.com.

Sincerely,

David Gellatly

Owner

Cc: Jeff Hegedus, Whatcom County Health Department